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The Foundation has had a satisfactory year.

Sufficient high quality grant applications were received such that the Foundation felt justified in making disbursements totalling $147,681.00 as follows:

General Grants:
Dr Adrian Jules Marquet “Vibration training to reduce the loss of bone mineral density after spinal cord surgery” $10,000.00

Mr Aus Molan “Methicillin resistant Staphylococcus aureus (MRSA) isolation from nasal and throat swabs; detection by real time PCR and culture” $4,175.00

Dr Jasna Rakonjac “Envelope stress in Escherichia coli” $9,875.00

Mr Preet Singh “Pharmacology of choline” $10,000.00

AM &  GA Wilson Grants:
Dr Jonathon Bray “Can Thalidomide Improve Survival in Canine” $20,000.00

Dr Tracy Hale “Heterochromatin Protein 1: a roadblock for invasion” $20,000.00

Dr Mark McCann “Proteomic and metabolomic regulation of prostate cancer progression” $20,000.00

Dr Jeong Park “Anti-aging effects of brain cancer-Amplified Gene GAS41” $19,969.00

PNMRF Summer Scholarships:

Ms Sarah Buchanan “Vitamin D and risk of metabolic syndrome” $6,000.00

Ms Clare Hollewand “Structure-function analysis  of Nuclear Receptors in p21 cell cycle inhibitor-targeted cancer therapy” $6,000.00

Ms Aimee Renee Woods “FLNA Project” $6,000.00

The amount disbursed exceeded the Foundation’s income for the same period by $76,409.00.  Further, revaluation of investments to market value plus foreign currency losses, have resulted in an overall negative position for the Foundation of $280,799.00 such that the total worth of the Foundation now stands at $1,949,218.00

In response to this the Foundation has formulated and adopted a budget to underpin and govern its Grant Application process so that it can seek to sustain its disbursement policy in these continuing straightened economic times.

Duncan Trust



 $5,000

Summer Scholarships (3max)

$18,000

Wilson Grants (2max)


$40,000

General Grants (4max)

$40,000

Operating expenses 


$32,000

For the year ahead this will still leave the Foundation with a deficit of $30,000.  The amount required to make this good will need to come from consumption of capital. The Foundation needs to be clear that it is comfortable with, and in support of this policy. 

Continuation of negotiations with the Duncan Family Trust allowed the completion of the arrangement to fund a Doctoral Scholarship in Neuromuscular Research. This will be the Foundation’s first venture into joint funding arrangements and draws on the Foundation’s demonstrated reputation as a funder of repute and reliability. If successful, other initiatives may follow.

Guardian Trust continues the management of the Foundation’s portfolio. The general economic climate remains difficult. Naylor Lawrence and Associates Ltd continue to provide secretariat services for the Foundation. 

The Foundation expresses its appreciation to all who have contributed on its behalf.

John Chrisp
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